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Office of the Secretary of Education

State of Oklahoma

Stillwater School Board Members:

Your incorrect interpretation of Title IX and use of court cases with no jurisdiction over
Oklahoma gives you no right to allow men to use the girls’ restrooms in our schools. The US
Department of Education’s rules, that your school board claims ordered this travesty,
simply allowed school districts to choose their own path - and Stillwater has chosen poorly.

You have chosen radicals over your students, ideology over biology, and “wokeness” over
safety.

Today I am asking you to work with your fellow board members to make it so that your
students only use the bathroom of their God-given natural sex. Biological males should not
receive unrestricted access to women's restrooms, leaving our young girls uncomfortable
and afraid to enter them during school.

If your board fails to reverse from this present course, I will do everything in my power to
protect the children of Stillwater and restore safety and common sense. I urge you to take
immediate action to halt your “woke" agenda, rectify this injustice, and put the true needs
of our students first.

Sincerely,

Ryan Walters

Oklahoma Secretary of Education
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